
President’s
Perspective

by Bruce Kosaveach

F E B RUA RY 2 3 ,
1 9 2 9

U S  A R M Y
J U N E  1 4 ,  1 7 7 5

U S  NAV Y
O C T 1 3 ,  1 7 7 5

U S  M A R I N E
C O R P S

N OV 1 0,  1 7 7 5

U S  C OA S T
G UA R D

AU G  1 4 ,  1 7 9 0

U S  P U B L I C
H E A LT H
S E RV I C E

JA N  4 ,  1 8 8 9

U S  A I R FO RC E
S E P 1 8 ,  1 94 7

NAT I O NA L
O C E A N I C  A N D
AT MO S P H E R I C
A D M I N I S T R A-

T I O N
O C T 3 ,  1 9 7 0

U S  S PAC E
FO RC E

D E C  2 0,  2 0 1 9

The Sentinel
newsletter is

published by the
Arizona Chapter of the

Military Officers
Association of America

(MOAA).
MOAA and its affiliate
chapters and councils

are non-partisan.

Arizona’s First Chapter

April 2024 CHARTERED Oct 1956 67 YEARS OF SERVICE TO COU TRY Stephen MacDonald, EDITOR

In this Issue
Page 1 Bruce Kosaveach -

President’s Perspective
Page 2 Membership Article

   Member Dues Renewal Form
Page 3 Apr 20th Member Luncheon
Page 4 President’s Perspective (cont)

  Membership Article (cont)
  Announcements

Page 5   Legislative Affairs
  Luncheon Reservation Form

Page 6 Personal Affairs
Page 7   Member In The Spotlight

  Personal Affairs (cont)
  Web Links 

Page 8   Recent Chapter Events
  Legislative Affairs (cont) 

Page 9   Vietnam Vets Presentation 
Page 10 Veterans Heritage Project
Page 11 Membership Application
Page 12 Who Can Join MOAA?

   AZ Chapter Calendar
Page 13 AZ MOAA Officers, Directors,

and Chairpersons

The Sentinel
The Military Officer’s Association of America 

The Arizona Chapter Scottsdale, AZ 85250

OOOur March meeting was fantastic! To a 
near capacity crowd, Mark Seifert from 
the Sons of the American Revolution, 

brought to life the important role of taverns 
acting as the internet of the day during the 
American Revolution. Dressed in the attire of a 
tavern keeper during that time, Mark’s animated 
presentation and historic stories were enjoyed 
by all in attendance. (Story on page 8.) 

After our speaker’s presentation we held a 
separate ceremony to commemorate, with lapel 
pins, those veterans who served during the time 
period of the Vietnam War. It’s hard to fathom 
that April 30th, 2025 will mark the 50th 
anniversary of the official end of the Vietnam 
War. The Sons of the American Revolution 
became a DOD partner in 2014 in this 
nationwide recognition program. Stephen Miller 
from the Phoenix Chapter of the Sons of the 
American Revolution led off the ceremony with 
information about this Department of Defense 
initiative. The ceremony ended with a heartfelt 
“Welcome Home” to those veterans and a round 
of applause. (Story and pictures on page 9.)

We have chapter committees that are 
partially filled but still need volunteers. Please 
strongly consider joining one (or more) of these 
important committees for the good of the 
chapter:
Finance – Charlie Bitner
Programs, Events, Fundraising – Tom Sheets

(Continued on page 4.)
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ARIZONA CHAPTER MOAA 
MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL FORM

2024 DUES are payable on JANUARY 1. Dues become DELINQUENT on March 1, 2024.

If you become delinquent, you can still pay your Past Dues by completing your information below and send
it with your check — $20/year for a Regular Member or $10/year for a Surviving Spouse Member
payable to “AZ Chapter MOAA” and mail to: Charlie Bitner, 134 E. Northview Ave, Phoenix, AZ 85020.

Dues for 2023 $______________________ Dues for 2024 $_______________________

Member OR Surviving Spouse Member ____________________________________________________

Spouse Name __________________________________________________________________________

Please make any CHANGES to your Contact Information below:

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________

Phone number: ___________________________ Email: ______________________________________

To Renew Online - Click Here!

Chapter Membership
by Bob Fiegl, Chapter 1st VP 
and Membership Chair 
Fieglr869@gmail.com

Membership status:
Total members:  155
Surviving Spouse members:  22
Special Category members: 1

I’m happy to report our membership for early 
2024 is beginning to increase a bit.  My personal 
thanks to our members who are recruiting new 

members!  Good on ya!  Every member is highly 
valued by our chapter’s leaders.  The more the 
merrier!  We’re valued by MOAA’s leaders, too, 
because there is power in numbers, and in 
Washington, DC, numbers = lobbying influence.  

Those of us who are age 65+ enjoy the benefits of 
Tricare For Life (TFL) which brings huge cost 
savings for most of us.  Do you remember ‘the old 
days’ when we had CHAMPUS to contend with?  
That program was ‘ok’ but had many shortfalls.  In 
2005, very thankfully, there was enough support in 
Washington to introduce and legislatively pass the 
various forms of TRICARE, including TFL.  Every 
time my wife or I find it necessary to get medical 
care, I’m so thankful for the major effort MOAA 

devoted to lobbying on our behalf back in the day for 
this hard-earned benefit.  So, why is your chapter 
Membership guy talking about this?  Well, it’s no 
secret that it takes money to do anything and funding 
MOAA is vitally important now.  Much of MOAA’s 
income is derived from membership fees and dues.  
The bottom line is, for our members who have either 
BASIC or PREMIUM (annual) memberships, I want 
to urge you to consider upgrading to a higher 
membership level.  Yes, it does cost more to upgrade, 
but I dare to say it costs much less than many medical 
services TFL pays for on our behalf.  And please think 
where we’d be if MOAA hadn’t lobbied so 
tenaciously for us to have TFL.  There are other 
benefits to upgraded membership levels.  Follow this 
link for more about that + costs, etc.:  https://
www.moaa.org/content/join-moaa/why-join-moaa/
MOAA leaders are still working hard lobbying in 
Washington for important issues on our behalf.  We 
really need to appreciate their work and support them 
whenever possible.

I must address the payment of chapter dues again.  
Our dues become payable each January, and if unpaid 
by March 31st, they’re overdue.  Sadly, 21% of our 
chapter members are in arrears for dues payments.  
Any member still in arrears come June 1st will be

(Continued on page 4.)
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MEMBER LUNCHEON
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Check Out Our 
Facebook Page!:

  Facebook

Arrangements (including meeting venue) – Charlie 
Bitner
Legislative & Personal Affairs – Lee Lange
Marketing – Sentinel, chapter website, Facebook, 
social media – Steve MacDonald
Corporate Governance – Tom Sheets

April is our annual ROTC Scholarship 
Presentation luncheon. This is always a great 
program, as we get to meet and reward several of our 
aspiring military leaders of the future and military 
staff members from the three ROTC Departments at 
Arizona State University. We encourage you to wear 
military uniforms or miniature medals on your 
jackets. 

This is the time of year for MOAA Legislative 
Advocacy and to support national MOAA’s efforts to 
address the legislative challenges facing our 
uniformed community. Below is an active link to 
access the MOAA Legislative Action Center and 
communicate wi th our US Senators and 
Representatives about issues affecting the uniformed 
services, veterans, and retirees:

MOAA | Legislative Action Center (quorum.us)
It takes about three minutes to communicate 

using this link. Please take that time to make our 
voices heard and help MOAA.

With summer waiting in the wings, we are 
planning events to maintain participation for our 
chapter members and guests – stay tuned:
• Happy Hour event in July.
• Event using awarded MOAA Foundation Grant 

funds.
• Diamondbacks baseball game in August.

All the best to everyone, 
Bruce Kosaveach 
President, AZ Chapter MOAA

President’s Perspective
Continued from page 1

Chapter Membership
Continued from page 2

Renew Your Chapter 
Membership Now!

CLICK HERE

dropped from the roster – and we don’t want to 
lose anyone!  If you have questions regarding 
your status, please email me – not our Treasurer.  
If you’ve just allowed this to slip by you, and it 
happens to all of us occasionally, please see the 
link immediately below this article to submit your 
payment.  For the majority of our members who 
are paid up and many who have ‘paid ahead’, a 
big Thank You!

Lastly, it’s been gratifying to see near capacity 
attendance at our monthly membership meetings/
luncheons at McCormick Ranch Golf Club!  It’s 
always gratifying to see so many of our members 
coming together socially.  Because of increasing 
interest and attendance at these events, I 
recommend that you RSVP your attendance each 
month with our Treasurer, Charlie Bitner, as soon 
as you’re able.  

Until next month…    
Bob

Announcements!

Check Out Our 
Facebook Page!:

  Facebook

rour 

are 
rour 

tGrant 

CLICK HERE

Announcements!

Welcome New Members!
CDR Andrew Kaplan, USNR

CAPT Nicholas Calise, USN (Ret)
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Congress Finally Acts to Fund Government

TTThe Senate passed a $1.2 trillion package of 
spending bills in the early morning hours of 
March 23rd, nearly six months into the 

budget year, pushing any threats of a government 
shutdown to the fall. The President signed the bill 
into law later the same day, funding the 
government for the rest of FY 2024, which ends 
September 30th.

Prospects for a short-term government 
shutdown had appeared to grow Friday evening, 
March 22nd, after Republicans and Democrats 
battled over proposed amendments to the bill. Any 
successful amendments to the bill would have sent 
the legislation back to the House, which had 
already left town for a two-week recess. The House 
passed their version of the bill early on March 22nd.

But shortly before midnight Senate Majority 
Leader Chuck Schumer announced a breakthrough 
agreement. 

While Congress has already approved money 
for Veterans Affairs, Interior, Agriculture and other 
agencies, the bill approved March 23rd is much 
larger, providing funding for the Defense, 
Homeland Security and State departments and 
other aspects of general government.
Looking Ahead

With the FY 2024 appropriations finally 

Legislative Affairs
by Lee Lange, Legislative Chair

Apr 20th Member Luncheon Meeting Reservation Form

Please reserve _______ meals for name(s): _________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Enclosed is my check for $ ______________ ($40.00/person) for the Apr 20th Member
Luncheon Meeting payable to: AZ Chapter MOAA and mailed to arrive by Apr 16th,
2024 to: Charles Bitner, 134 E. Northview Ave., Phoenix, AZ 85020, or contact:
Charles@Bitner36.com, 602-943-0028. 

Member reservations or call-ins WILL NOT be accepted after
Apr 16th, 2024 @ 4pm

Cancellations after Apr 16th, 2024 at 4 pm will be charged and not refunded.
TO PAY ONLINE - CLICK HERE!

funded, MOAA is turning their attention to the FY 
2025 budget released March 11th by the White 
House.

Here are some of the issues addressed by the 
annual request:

Pay Raise: A 4.5% increase for the uniformed 
services, in line with the statutory Employment 
Cost Index, for implementation in January 2025. 
Given the president’s inclusion of this important 
compensation measure, it is now more likely to 
take effect either on its own or through the 
National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) later 
this year.

Housing Allowance: No request to increase 
the Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH) rate 
beyond the 95% floor required by statute. While 
disappointing, when MOAA had the opportunity to 
question senior DoD officials about this decision, 
they cited the limitations placed upon them by the 
Fiscal Responsibility Act, which only authorized a 
1% increase in DoD funding for FY 2025.

Basic eeds Allowance (B A): Enhancement 
to the existing BNA, boosting the eligibility 
threshold from 150% to 200% of the federal 
poverty guideline based on family size.

Health Care: No TRICARE fee increases 
proposed. The Defense Health Program (DHP) FY 
2025 funding request is $40.3 billion, up 4.9% 
from the FY 2024 request. Approximately $20.6 
billion, or 51% of the DHP budget, is for private 
sector care supporting the provision of the 
TRICARE benefit.

(Continued on page 8.)
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acceleration is a result of a hiring blitz made 
possible by provisions in the law.

Under the PACT Act, more than 100,000 
veterans have enrolled in VA health care and 
roughly 760,000 disability claims have been 
approved. VA officials did not detail exactly how 
many veterans now will be eligible for care under 
the expansion but said the figure is in the "millions."

The expansion allows all veterans who deployed 
to combat zones in support of the Vietnam, Persian 
Gulf, Iraq, and Afghanistan wars to enroll in VA 
health care.

In addition, veterans who never deployed but 
were exposed to pollutants while participating in a 
known "toxic exposure risk activity," or TERA, 
either in the U.S. or abroad, will be eligible.

That would include exposure while on active 
duty, active-duty training or inactive-duty training 
to: air pollutants from burn pits, particulate matter, 
sulfur or oil well fires; chemicals such as pesticides, 
herbicides, contaminated water or depleted uranium 
from embedded shrapnel; occupational hazards such 

(Continued on page 7.)

Millions of Vets Exposed to Toxins Eligible for VA 
Health Care on March 5th
MOAA Editor’s note: This article by Patricia Kime 
originally appeared on Military.com, a leading source 
of news for the military and veteran community.

MMillions of U.S. veterans are eligible beginning 
March 5th for health care with the Department 
of Veterans Affairs under an accelerated effort 

to provide benefits and services to those exposed to 
toxic substances while serving.

The VA announced that all veterans who have 
served in a combat zone since the Vietnam War, as well 
as those who participated in training or operations and 
came into contact with hazardous materials, will be 
able to enroll in VA health care.

The expansion of health care benefits was 
mandated by the PACT Act, signed into law by President 
Joe Biden in August 2022, which required the expansion 
to occur by 2032. VA officials said last month the 

Personal Affairs
by Lee Lange, Personal Affairs Officer
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as lead, industrial solvents, toxic paint, asbestos 
and firefighting foam; radiation, including nuclear 
weapons handling, maintenance and detonation, 
X-rays and occupational exposure; and chemical 
or biological weapons or nerve agents.

According to the VA, the department will use 
service records and other resources to determine 
whether a veteran participated in a TERA. 
Veterans are not required to have a service-
connected disability or file a compensation claim 
to be eligible for VA care. New enrollees will 
have access to a toxic exposure screening 
provided by their primary care physician and may 
be referred to specialty care depending on need.

They also will be assessed for placement in 
the VA's priority-based health system and referred 
to the Veterans Benefits Administration if they 
qualify for additional benefits. Priority group 
placement determines whether a veteran is 
required to make copayments for appointments or 
prescriptions, depending on treatment or the 
medications.

The Veterans Health Administration has set a 
goal to hire 52,000 employees this fiscal year, 
which, when factoring in attrition, should grow its 
workforce by 3%. The increases could help to 
absorb new patients, meet demand, and 
standardize -- or even improve -- wait times.

The VA is encouraging veterans to apply for 
care or benefits by visiting the VA.gov/
PACT website or calling 1-800-MYVA411.

personal affairs
Continued from page 6

Member in the Spotlight
Susan Farrell
Surviving Spouse

MMy husband, COL (ret) Rance Farrell, passed 
away far too early almost 10 years ago.  We 
had a wonderful life and one of the things 

we did so beautifully together was travel.  At his 
memorial, I was lamenting the fact that I no longer 
had anyone to travel with to my cousin, Nancy, and 
she came back with “Would you give me a shot?”  I 
absolutely did, and since 2015, she and I have enjoyed 
some wonderful adventures in Ecuador, the Galapagos 
Islands, Panama, a Rocky Mountaineer trip through 
Canada, Australia, New Zealand, a river cruise in 
Portugal, and many “road trips” here in the states.  
Rance’s and my children live hither, thither and yon, 
so time is also delightfully spent traveling to be with 
them.  When here at home in Arizona, I enjoy golf, 
lunches with lady friends, reading and my book club. 
My friend, Angie Boucher, also an active MOAA 
member, and I play dominoes monthly with a 92 year 
old surviving Army spouse living in Tempe. I also 
volunteer at the VA Home and St. Vincent DePaul  
and, OF COURSE, enjoy attending the MOAA 
luncheons.  As a Surviving Spouse, I have a choice to 
just survive – or survive with vigor and enthusiasm.  I 
choose the latter!

standardize -- or even improve -- wait times.
The VA is encouraging veterans to apply for 

care or benefits by visiting the VA.gov/
PACT website or calling 1-800-MYVA411.
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At the Tavern!

MMarch’s luncheon presented a great 
c o m b i n a t i o n o f e d u c a t i o n a n d 
e n t e r t a i n m e n t . M a r k S e i f e r t , a 

descendant of a Colonial tavern owner, looked and 
spoke the part in style. 

From a distance, it looked like he brought a 
George Washington impersonator with him. But 
after a closer look, we realized it was Rob Welch, 
returning to our Arizona Chapter after a few years 
away in Coronado, California.

His presentation was titled, “The Tavern Trade 
in Colonial America: The Tinderbox That Ignited 
the American Revolution.” One of the things we all 
learned is that the answer to any question about 
where something occurred or was conducted during 
the pre-Revolutionary War times, is “at the tavern." 
The tavern was the center of life in the colonial 
communities.

In his professional career, Mark was a 
marketing executive. But as he neared retirement, 
he began a deep study of his ancestry and history. 
We were the benefactors of that pursuit of 
knowledge. Today, Mark is the President of the 
Barry M. Goldwater Chapter of the Sons of the 
American Revolution (SAR).  

A special thank you to Chuck Christoph for 
suggesting Mark as a speaker and for convincing 
him we would be a great audience for him—and 
you were!

Mark Siefert and Rob Welch

Recent Chapter Events
March Luncheon

TTTis the season for receiving spam emails 
asking for us to buy gifts cards for some 
supposedly worthy cause (or similar such 

scam). 
You may have even recently received one such 

email from someone named Bruce Kosaveach, but 
with a bogus email address asking you to purchase 
gift cards to help veterans at hospice palliative care 
units. First of all, rest assured that we would 
NEVER send out something like this to our chapter 
members (or to anyone for that matter), and 
secondly if/when you receive similar emails please 
delete them as fast as your fingers can work the 
keyboard.

We would like to ask everyone if they have 
received such an email like this, and, if so, who 
was it from? Please just let Bruce or another board 
member know!

Thank you all, good chapter members, and be 
safe out there in email land!

Beware of Spam Emails!

Legislative Affairs
(Cont from Page 5)

How You Can Help
As MOAA begins preparations for Advocacy 

in Action, grassroots advocacy from MOAA 
members will play an important role in engaging 
lawmakers on the Hill, and in their home 
dis t r ic ts , to improve housing for our 
servicemembers and their families. 
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A Lasting Memento of the 
Nation's Thanks!

WWe added a very special event to our 
luncheon meeting on March 16th. 
The 50th Anniversary Commemoration 

of the Vietnam War is a Secretary of Defense 
initiative, authorized by Congress, to thank and 
honor Vietnam veterans for their service and 
sacrifice and to have their service during the 
Vietnam War publicly acknowledged.

Living U.S. veterans who served on active duty 
in the U.S. Armed Forces at any time during the 
period of November 1st, 1955 to May 15th, 1975, 
regardless of location, are eligible to receive a 
commemorative lapel pin.

A dedication presentation was given by Stephen 
Miller, a member of the Sons of the American 
Revolution. We honored twenty-four such veterans 
who served on active duty during the above dates 
with a commemorative pin presented by our 
speaker, Mark Seifert, and Rob Welch, who also 
represent the Sons of the American Revolution. 
Additionally, there were two special pins presented 
to surviving spouses whose husbands served during 
this time.

We would also like to publicly thank Chuck 
Christoph, SAR member, and Charles Bitner, who 
assisted in the planning and activities of the 
ceremony. 

Front Back

Richard Zweig

William Roscher with Rob Welch

Stephen Miller

Howard London and Doug Gray 
with Rob Welch
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Veterans Heritage Project
Since You Askedtm XX:
A salute to Gold Star 

Families

VVHP will be holding their annual book 
signing on Sunday, April 28th, 2024 at 
1pm at the Sheraton Phoenix Downtown, 

340 N. 3rd Street, Phoenix, AZ 85004, for the 
release of their twentieth edition of Since You 
Asked.

At the ceremony, they will be recognizing three 
of our own AZMOAA members who are featured 
in the book! They are Pete Berger, Carole Litten, 
and Tom Sheets.  They will have a Gold Star family 
speaker panel, scholarship awards and patriotic 
music as part of the program.

And the best part is that the event is free! For 
more info, visit their website here:
https://www.veteransheritage.org/bookreception

Uniformed Funnies
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Arizona Chapter MOAA

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

ELIGIBILITY: Men and women who are or have been federally commissioned in one of the seven U.S. uniformed

services (Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, Coast Guard), or NOAA (National Oceanic and Atmospheric

Administration) or U.S. Public Health Services, the National Guard or other Reserve Components of those services,

and Surviving Spouses of deceased individuals who would, if living, be eligible for regular membership as defined 

above. 

(Click here for online application form.)

Full Name: _________________________________________________________________________________

Spouse Name: ______________________________________________________________________________

Street Address: _____________________________________________________________________________

City: ____________________________________________ State: _________ Zip: _______________________

Telephone #: ____________________________ E -Mail address: _____________________________________

Branch of Service: ___________________________________________ Rank: _________________________

Service Status: ____ Active (includes Reserve/National Guard)    ____ Retired

   ____ Former Officer    ____ Warrant Officer

   ____ Surviving spouse of deceased MOAA member    ____ OR eligible individual

Date of Birth: __________________________

Your MOAA Member Number: ______________________       (National MOAA membership is required.)

If you are not currently a member of National MOAA, you may request membership at moaa.org OR you may request

the AZ Chapter Membership Chairperson, Bob Fiegl, to enroll you in National MOAA for a no-cost Basic Membership

for 3 Years. You can email Bob at Fieglr869@gmail.com.

Chapter Dues are $20.00 per year for a Regular Member and $10 for a Surviving Spouse. (This is separate from 

your national MOAA membership.  Even if you have a free membership at national, you must still pay chapter dues.)

Amount enclosed: $____________ Please mail check payable to “AZ Chapter MOAA” with completed

application to Chapter Treasurer: Charles Bitner, 134 E. Northview Ave., Phoenix, AZ 85020

How did you learn about the Arizona Chapter? _____AZ MOAA Website _____ The Sentinel Newsletter

_____ AZ MOAA Chapter Membership Chairman _____Other (_____________________________________)

Applicant Signature: ________________________________________________ Date: __________________
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ARIZO A CHAPTER 
Military Officers Association of America  

CALE DAR 

Board of Directors Meetings  
First Thursday of each month at 10:30am 

April 4th, 2024  
Papago Park Arizona National Guard Base 

5636 E McDowell Rd 
Phoenix, AZ 85008  

Member Luncheon/Meetings  
Third Saturday of each month at 11am 

Next Meeting: Apr 20th, 2024 
McCormick Ranch Golf Club 

7505 E McCormick Pkwy, Scottsdale, AZ 85258 

Upcoming Events 
18 May 2024: Member Luncheon 

TBD Jul 2024:  Happy Hour 
11 Aug 2024: Diamondbacks Game 

Who Can Join MOAA?

Men and women who are or have been federally - 
commissioned in one of the seven U.S. uniformed 
services: 

Army
Navy

Air Force
Marine Corps 

Coast Guard 

Space Force
National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration 

Public Health Services 

The National Guard 

or other Reserve Components
of those services 

Widows and widowers of
deceased individuals who would, 

if living, be eligible for regular 
membership in accordance with the above. 
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MARKETING/COMMUNICATIONS
Capt Stephen MacDonald, USAF     310 -972 -9263 

ARRANGEMENTS
Col Charles Bitner, USAF    602 -943 -0028 

CHAPLAIN
Col Miriam Rosa-Cummo, USA        516-521-1511 

HISTORIAN /  PHOTOGRAPHER
Lt Col Jim Cullison, USAF  602 -482 -3838 

LEGISLATION
Col Lee Lange, USMC  703 -232 -3609 

MEMBERSHIP 

CAPT Bob Fiegl, USN               850 -207 -9845

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Capt Stephen MacDonald, USAF     310 -972 -9263 

PERSONAL AFFAIRS
Col Lee Lange, USMC  703 -232 -3609 

PROGRAMS
Col Tom Sheets, USMC    760-213-3705 
SCHOLARSHIPS
Col Lee Lange, USMC  703 -232 -3609 

SURVIVING SPOUSES
Susan Farrell, Surviving Spouse  602 -993 -8556

WEBMASTER
Carl Ulbrich, Jireh Communications

Access Arizona Chapter’s Internet Web Site at: azmoaa.org 

The Sentinel Newsletter is sent electronically

PRESIDENT 

CAPT Bruce Kosaveach, USN 602- 501- 9876 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENT

CAPT Bob Fiegl, USN  850 -207 -9845 
SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

LTC Daniel Arroyo, USA        412 -779 -0372 
SECRETARY

CAPT Carole Litten, USN         970-355-8981 
TREASURER   

Col Charles Bitner, USAF   602 -943 -0028 
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

Col Tom Sheets, USMC  760 -213 -3705 
DIRECTORS:

CAPT Chuck Christoph, USN; CPT Lenore Portante, 
USA; Lt Col Donna Tew, USAF; LTC Richard Zweig, 
USA;  Capt Stephen MacDonald, USAF

azmoaa.org

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Arizona Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America 
3537 E Tina Dr 

Phoenix, AZ 85050 

 Licensed Professional Licensed Independent Substance Abuse
 Counselor                     Counselor

PETER A. BERGER, MPC, LPC, LISAC 
Associated Recovery Counselors

7101 East Indian School Rd. 

Scottsdale, AZ 85251    480 - 429 -6292 


